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Sharing Helping Always Giving 



Shag Rag                  Burlington Shag Club 

     Incorporated 1985 
  www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
    
     January 2006 
                                 
    President                   From the Prez, 
Ronnie Gregory              
    585-1118                    Hope everyone had a great holiday as Mary and  
  I did.  I must first thank all of you for asking me 
Vice-President  to represent and be your president for 2006.   
    Rick Wolfe I consider this a high honor and I will do my  
    222-1363  best to make our club the very best for everyone. 
 
    Secretary  We have already had a great Christmas party and I 
  Evelyn Turner  know everyone had a great time.  The music was 
    584-3451  great, the food was tasty and the decorations were out    
  of this world.  Thanks to all of the Entertainment 
     Treasurer  committee and all the volunteers for making this a 
  Mary Gregory  memorable event.  Congratulations to our two new 
    585-1118  Hall of Fame Members, Jesse Justice and Jonnie  
  Ellington.  Our tribute to Mike Loy and to Keith 
Newsletter Editor          Andrews was touching and they will always be 
   Sheila Walker  remembered. 
      227-8029 
  Thanks to all the Christmas Cheer volunteers 
    Webmaster  who went to Edgewood on December 15th.   
   Mary Gregory  We danced, sang and gave gifts to the patients 
       585-1118  who were so glad to see us come and share this 

  special evening with all of them.  They were so  
  grateful and it was such a blessing to us.  
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And the Answers are… 
 

Across: 
 
1.   Benefit held in February?  Meals on Wheels 
5.   December cheer?   Christmas 
7.   Most ordered drink?  Beer 
9.   Held to help with 5 across?  Yard Sale 
10.  Burlington _ _ _ _ _ Shag Club’s 
       original name?   Triad 
13.  A sweet step?   Sugar foot 
14.  Hugh’s favorite Martini  Apple 
 
Down: 
 
1.   This person leads?   Man 
2.   Golf Tournament held in  
       September?   Special Olympics 
3.   Events held in Spring and Fall? SOS 
4.   Which Fogleman was BSC’s 1st 
      President?   Diane 
6.   A club at Ocean Drive?  Harolds 
8.   Line dance the Electric _ _ _ _ _ Slide 
11. What got out at SOS?  Dogs  
12.  Party hosted by the club officers? Pool 
 
How did you do???       
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                              Membership Renewal Information 
                                            It’s that time again! 
 

Renewals should be given to Evelyn Turner or to the Membership Committee or 
mailed to the Burlington Shag Club, PO Box 1174, Burlington, NC 27216.  The cost 
of the BSC Card is still only $15.00.  You can also order your 2006 SOS Card at the 
same time for only $30.00. 
 

Also, please use either the membership form in this newsletter of print the 
membership form from the website, (www.burlingtonshagclub.com).  We need to 
update our roster with correct information and if you will complete all applicable 
information and send it in, it will be much easier and greatly appreciated.  We would 
also like for all of the Hall of Fame Members and Past Presidents to complete a form 
and submit it as well.  Even though they have a lifetime membership with no renewal 
charges, this will insure that the needed information is up to date. 
 

Thank you, 
Membership Committee 
___________________________________________________________________ 
 
   S.O.S. Membership Application 
    Please Print 
    Memberships are for the Calendar Year. 
 
Name(s):_____________________________Male:___Female___ 
 
Street Address:________________________________________ 
 
City, Sate, Zip:_________________________________________ 
 
Email Address:________________________Phone:___________ 
 
Were you an SOS member in 2005? Yes:___No:___ 
 
In order to receive your SOS membership card for $30, you must be 
a member of the shag club.  Please complete the above form and 
turn it in with your check (payable to BSC). 
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Thanks to Roy Childress for spinning the tunes, the people really got into the 
music.  Even Santa and Mrs. Clause showed up to spread cheer!  Thanks to 
Brenda Smith and all of her elves for buying the gifts and taking care of the 
Christmas Cheer Family this year.  The efforts that you did in the yard sale 
paid off in helping the less fortunate.  You truly are a caring club.  Again you 
made things happen. 
 
Don’t forget our first business meeting on January 20, 2006 at 8:00pm.  We 
will be discussing the Re-Up Party, among other things.  I hope you all will 
support your club and Master’s and all the activities. 
 
The list of chairpersons is in the newsletter and on the website.  Volunteer to 
help and be part of the fun.  Working together has always been one of our 
club’s biggest assets.  I am here to listen to everyone and make Burlington 
Shag Club a great club for its members.  You can always reach me at 585-1118 
or email me at windmill@triad.rr.com.  I hope that you will share your ideas 
and thoughts, we are listening.  Together we will all have a great time. 
 
Happy Holidays! 
 
eÉÇÇ|x ZÜxzÉÜç 
President 
windmill@triad.rr.com 

 
 

2006 Committee Chairs 
 

DJ………………………………………………Kim Caldwell 
Entertainment………………………………...Brenda Smith 
Golf Tournament………………………….Chuck Upchurch    
                                                                          & Clint Sharpe 
Hall of Fame………………………………...Judy Satterfield 
Membership………………………………….Kent Bradsher 
Newsletter…………………………………….Sheila Walker 
Nomination……………………………………....Bob Maccia 
Sunshine/Remembrance...……………….....Carol Pettigrew 
Telephone…………………………………….…Butch Dowd 
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Christmas Party Date: December 10, 2005 
 

Attendees:  Everyone who attended the Christmas party. 
 

There was a small amount of club business to be handled during our Christmas 
Party since we do not have a regular business meeting in December. 
 

Sheila began by welcoming everyone to the party.   
 

Denise UpChurch led the memorial for Keith Andrews and Mike Loy.  Trish 
Maness and Judy Smith were ask to step up to the memorial table and to light a 
single white candle in remembrance of Keith Andrews.  CB and Joan Kimbro were 
ask to step up to the memorial table and to light a single white candle in 
remembrance of Mike Loy.  At that time Denise ask for a moment of silence, after 
which she read a poem as a tribute to both Keith and to Mike while soft music plaid 
in the background.  At the conclusion of the recitation, Judy Smith and Trish 
Maness, (close friends of Keith), were ask to come forward and accept a plaque in 
honor and memory of Keith Andrews.  Edith Loy, (mike’s wife), and Brent Loy, 
(mike’s son) were ask to come forward to accept a plaque in honor and memory of 
Mike Loy.  This was a very touching moment for all. 
 

Carol Pettigrew came forward and announced the December birthday babies and 
invited them to the floor for their special birthday dance. 
 

Brenda Smith requested a small amount of time to announce the Christmas Cheer 
plans and to also invite everyone who would like to participate to join her and her 
committee on Thursday, December 15th to play host for the tenants of the 
Edgewood Nursing Home in Burlington.  Plans were to dance, sing and give gifts 
to the tenants.  Brenda also reported the plans for the family adopted by the shag 
club to provide Christmas Cheer.  This always proves to bless everyone each and 
every year. 
 

Lynda Justice introduced the former inductees of the Burlington Shag Club Hall of 
Fame and asks them to come to the floor for a group picture.  Following this, Lynda 
introduced the newly inducted members of the Burlington Shag Club’s Hall of 
Fame for 2005.  Jesse Justice and Jonnie Ellington, who were ask to come to the 
floor for their spot light dance.  Once the dance had started, Sheila invited the 
previous Hall of Fame inductees to join the new members on the floor to complete 
the dance. 
 

Sheila thanked the chairpersons and their committees who worked diligently and 
tirelessly over the past year for a job well done. 
 

Sheila introduced the former Presidents from 1985 thru 2005.  These former 
officers were ask to come to the floor for a group picture.  The officers for 2005 
were introduced and also ask to come to the floor for a group picture.  At which 
point the new candidates for office for 2006 were introduced and ask to come to the 
floor to be sworn in.  The pledge of the membership, followed by the pledge of the 
new officers were taken and then the new officers were sworn in to take office on 
January 1, 2006.  Congratulations Ronnie Gregory-President, Rick Wolfe-Vice-
President, Evelyn Turner-Secretary and Mary Gregory-Treasurer. 
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Cross Word Puzzle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Across 
1.  Benefit held 
     in February. 
5.  December 
     cheer. 
7.  Most ordered 
     drink. 
9.  Held to help 
     with 5 across. 
10.  Burlington 
       _ _ _ _ _  
       Shag Club’s  
       original name.  
13.  A sweet step. 
14.  Hugh’s 
favorite martini. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Down 
1.  This person leads. 
2.  Golf tournament held in September. 
3.  Events held in Spring and Fall 
4.  Which Fogleman was BSC’s 1st President? 
6.  A club at Ocean Drive. 
8.  Line dance the Electric _ _ _ _ _. 
11. What got out at SOS? 
12. Party hosted by club officers. 
 
 
 
 
 



You will find the answers on Page 22.   Pg. 20 
 
 
 
 

                         
 
 
As you all know, the cost to mail a letter is increasing by two cents in the 
next few days.  This will mean that it will effect our club’s budget for 
mailing out the newsletter.  There is a way that this increase in cost can be 
off set, but we need your help.  Below you will see the price list for 
advertising in our newsletter and/or on the website.  If you have a business 
or know someone who has a business, please ask them to advertise in our 
newsletter and/or on our website.  It will increase their business as well as 
help your club. 
 
To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows: 
  
       Size    One-half year  Full Year 
 
Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 
 
To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as follows: 
 
        Size    One-half Year  Full Year 
 
Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 
If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward it to Mary Gregory as soon as 
possible.  Mary will place it on the website and forward it to the editor of the 
newsletter for printing.   
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Sheila asked that everyone give all the support possible to the new officers, 
after which a group picture was taken. 
 

Fifty/Fifty tickets were sold and the winning ticket drawn and the money 
awarded to . 
 

The $500.00 raffle was then drawn for and the winner is Ron Wilkerson. 
 

Sheila thanked everyone for their patients in allowing this time during the 
Christmas party to take care of the small bit of business and ask that they stay 
and continue enjoying the party.  Jim Way was playing some really great 
tunes and kept the floor full most of the night.  Great job Jim!!! 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Sheila Walker, President 2005 

 
 

 
 

Meals on Wheels Sponsor Levels 
• $3000+ Premier  –  Special logo and company information highlighted 

in the program, 24 dinner dance tickets, reserves three tables and 
one Deluxe Suite rental that night.  *Special rules apply.* 

• $1100+ Platinum – Donor name listed as sponsor, 16 dinner dance 
tickets and reserves two tables.  Reserves you, your friends, co-
workers, or business associates one of the best seats in the house by 
reserving your space now. 

• $600+ Diamond – Donor name will be listed as an event sponsor and 
will receive eight dinner dance tickets and reserves one table. 

• $200 - $499 Gold – Donor name will be listed as a sponsor and will 
receive two dinner dance tickets. 

• $100 - $199 Silver – Donor name will be noted as a sponsor and 
receive two dance tickets. 

• $50 - $99 Bronze – Donor name will be acknowledged. 
 
 

Current Membership    !!!!         
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Meals on wheels tickets are available now! 
 

Please contact Ronnie at 585-1118 to pick up tickets to help in 
the sells or to purchase your own tickets. 



 
 
 
 
 

            
                        
 
January     February 
 
1/1 Marty Fields   2/2 Marion Martin 
1/3 Sharon Gilmore   2/2 Jim Webster 
1/11 Dawn Lewis   2/3 David Sumter 
1/11 Tabitha Walker   2/4 Mike Gumula 
1/12 Bennie Clary   2/4 Pat Gumula 
1/13 David Coleman   2/4 Lonna Hall 
1/13 Joan Kimbro   2/4 Rick Wolfe 
1/13 Judy Smith   2/6 Dawn Layman 
1/14 Mary Ann Lynch   2/6 Karen Overman 
1/15 Sam Shue   2/8 Bob White 
1/18 Mary Glasgow   2/10 Randel Wilder 
1/18 Dave Robinson   2/11 Laura Bostic 
1/20 Cynthia Ball   2/11 Ron Wilkerson 
1/21 Pam McHone   2/12 Kent Bradsher 
1/22 Donna Swift   2/12 Sandra Hinton 
1/23 Louise Flanigan   2/15 Frankie Johnson 
1/23 C. B. Kimbro   2/15 Van Poteat 
1/27 Joe Ball    2/16 Ronald Jefferies 
     2/16 Penny Ledford 
     2/16 Bob Watson 
     2/17 Susan Huey 
     2/22 Sandra Moore 
     2/23 Tom Reid 
     2/23 Jim West 
     2/24 Dwight Barnett 
     2/25 Alan Brantley 
     2/25 Betsy Rich 
 
 
Pg. 5 
 

 
 
 
 
 

                                  
 
 
 

              
 
 

                  January 20, 2006 
                         8:00 PM  
                      Ramada Inn 
 
If you have any issues or concerns to be discussed, please bring them to the 
business meeting to be presented.  With the help of your fellow members all 
issues and concerns can be resolved. 
 
If you have any ideas for up coming events or things that your club would be 
interested in participating in, please present them during the business meeting as 
well.  You may find that there are other members who would like to get involved 
and help with what ever project you present.   
 
                    Remember, to have fun, you must PARTICIPATE!!!! 
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I have been asked to be the editor for your newsletter, the “Shag Rag” for 
this year.  I will try my best to get as much information out to you as 
possible.  I will ask that if you have anything that you would like to submit 
to be considered for the newsletter, that you submit it in writing to me or to 
one of the officers to be forwarded to me.  I can not promise that 
everything submitted will be printed, but everything submitted will be 
considered.  Only with your help can this be a top notch newsletter.  I am 
trying a new format for the newsletter.  Please let me know how you like it.  
If you do not like the new format, please do not hesitate to say so, after all 
it is your newsletter.   
 
If you do not receive a newsletter, please call me and leave a message at 
227-8029, or email me at walkshei@armc.com , and I will send you one as 
soon as possible.  I can only send letters to the addresses provided to me, 
so if your address is not correct it is your responsibility to get the 
corrections to the club secretary and she will forward them to me.  This 
will insure that you do receive your newsletter as well as helping to keep 
the club records up to date and correct.  We need everyone’s help in doing 
this.  Please do not leave it up to the officers and committee chairs alone, 
remember, we are a team and it takes team effort to make things happen. 
   
Sheila Walker, Editor 
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       Sunshine News! 

 
• Colon Bradsher’s Father has passed away.   
• Tammy Allen has been sick and ahs been in the hospital at ARMC. 
• Dave Robinson is recovering from chemotherapy and readiation 

therapy for treatment of throat cancer. 
 
Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and 
prayers during their time of sickness and or grief.  We look forward to seeing you 
guys back at the club and doing what you do best…Shagging with your friends. 
 
For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee 
for any reason, please contact Carol Pettigrew-committee chair, and Mary 
Gregory-web master.   
 
 
 
 
 

 
Things to Remember!!! 

1. Meals on Wheels:                                                                            
Meeting on January 9, 2006 at the Church to fold letters. 

2. Shagging at the Mall:                                                                               
On February 10, 2006 from 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm for Meals on Wheels. 

3. Shag Tag Update:                                                                                      
As of December 12, 2005 there have been approximately 151 Shag 
Tags sold.  We are over he half way mark.  This is taking a little longer 
than we thought it would.  If you or someone you know needs to renew 
the current license plates that are now being used, please tell them to do 
so with a Shag Tag.  We WILL get there.  Please continue to send in 
the applications and checks.  If you need any further information, 
please contact Mary Gregory, 585-1118.  Want it be nice to drive into 
North Myrtle Beach sporting new tags that reflect what we all 
love!!!!!!!!!! 
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Jonnie joined the Burlington Shag Club in the early nineties, but has been shagging 
since she was ten.  She served as President in 1995.  She has chaired the telephone 
committee and worked on the committee for several years.  Jonnie’s idea for “Meet 
the Area Shag Clubs” was formulated in December of 1994.  She met with  
Neighboring club presidents to form a group of clubs to support each other’s 
events.  During 1994 she helped organize the Special Olympics Golf Tournament 
which she supports each year. She has served on several Meals on Wheels benefit 
committees and has attended every benefit.  On behalf of the Burlington Shag 
Club, she had the distinct honor of accepting the Volunteers Award from the 
United Way in April 1995 and the Sate of North Carolina Governor’s Volunteer 
Service Award in October 1995.  She is presently helping with shag dance classes.  
Congratulations on being inducted into the Burlington Shag Club Hall of 
Fame for 2005. 
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January 6, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night” at Master’s in Ramada Inn 9:00pm – 
1:00am.  DJ – Bobby Snyder “The Southern Gentleman” 
 

January 12 – 15, 2006 
Mid-Winter at North Myrtle Beach, SC 
 

January 13, 2006 
Mid-Winter No DJ 
 

January 20, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club “Business Meeting and Birthday Night” at 
Master’s in the Ramada Inn 8:00pm – 1:00am DJ “Loose Shoes” David 
Tuttle 
 

January 27, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night” at Master’s in Ramada Inn 9:00pm – 
1:00am.  DJ – Bill Moore 
 

February 3, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night” at Master’s in Ramada Inn 9:00pm – 
1:00am.  DJ – TBA 
 

February 10, 2006 
Shaggin’ at the “Burlington Square Mall” for Meals on Wheels.  Center 
Stage 6:30pm – 8:00pm. Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night” at Master’s 
in Ramada Inn 9:00pm – 1:00am.  DJ – TBA 
 

February 17, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club “Business Meeting and Birthday Night” at 
Master’s in the Ramada Inn 8:00pm – 1:00am   DJ – Jim Waye 
 

February 18, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club Presents the 13th Annual Benefit for Alamance 
County Meals on Wheels, located at the Ramada Inn Convention Center.   
 

February 24 – 26, 2006 
ACSC/SOS Winter Workshop in Columbia, SC 
 

February 24, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night” at Master’s in Ramada Inn 9:00pm – 
1:00am.  DJ – TBA 
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PUZZLE PAGE 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

    WHO ARE WE??? 
 
 
 

Go to www.burlingtonshagclub.com and email us  
with your answer.  In the subject line, type in 

    “Mystery People” 
 
 
 

Pg. 15 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Jesse has been a member of the Burlington Shag Club since 1990.  
He has worked tirelessly through these years for the betterment of 
the Burlington Shag Club, the shag dance, his fellow shaggers 
and the community.  Jesse has been extremely active in 
promoting the club’s activities and benefits.  He was the 50/50 
chairman for many years and raised an outstanding amount of 
money.  Also, for many years he sold more tickets than anyone 
for our Meals on Wheels benefit.  He is at our golf tournaments 
before anyone else putting out signs on the course, and whatever 
else needs to be done and is usually the last one on the course as 
he gathers up the signs.  He has helped teach shag dance classes 
and will share a dance step with anyone who asks.  In 1998 he 
participated in a shag dance exhibition for “The Governor’s 
Summit”.  He takes time out at S.O.S. to help distribute the 
Carefree Times to the clubs and helps the parade committee at 
spring S.O.S.  Congratulations on being inducted into the 
Burlington Shag Club Hall of Fame for 2005 
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                                       Christmas Cheer Fun 
 

This year was amazing for Christmas Cheer.  Not only did we support a well 
deserving family, toys and food were collected for a general donation to Christmas 
Cheer, and we also had the wonderful opportunity to visit Edgewood Place, a 
skilled nursing facility, and share some special Christmas joy. 
 

Despite the inclement weather, on Thursday, December 15th, many of our 
members took time from their busy schedules to visit the nursing home to share 
some special time with some of the residents.  Thanks to Roy “Shag Daddy” 
Childress, we had some great music for our program.  While many of the residents 
at Edgewood Place are unable to leave their rooms, we had a great little group 
assembled to enjoy the program.  We danced for them, gave each one a Santa hat, 
danced with them in their chairs, and finally, “Santa and Mrs. Claus” made an 
appearance.  It was so wonderful to see the expression on those folks’ face as they 
watched us, and clapped to the music.  Santa made his rounds to each one of them 
and this became the highlight of the night.  When the program was finished, we all 
sang a chorus of “We Wish You a Merry Christmas”.  Afterwards, Santa and his 
helpers visited each room being careful not to disturb the ones that were resting 
and placed the Christmas Trees from our party decorations in rooms where they 
could be appreciated.  Many pictures were taken with Santa and those pictures 
will be taken to the home to be displayed.  Our club purchased a DVD player for 
the home as well as a box full of supplies such as lotion, baby oil, powder, wet 
wipes, shaving cream, after shave lotion, various men and women fragrances, and 
liquid soap.  Lynda Justice donated four dozen pairs of socks from ProFeet to add 
to the gifts for the residents.  What a wonderful night this turned out to be.  Those 
in attendance were Joan and CB Kimbro, Gail and Larry Jordan, Butch Dowd, 
Carol Pettigrew, Jesse Justice, Peggy and Roy Childress, Mary and Ronnie 
Gregory, Kent Bradsher, Ellen Dodson, Richard Winningham, and I.  Each one of 
us left that night with a real feeling of what Christmas is all about. 
 

On December 20th and 21st, we visited the family and delivered the Christmas 
surprises.  It was so good to be able to help this family.  The Grandmother was so 
thankful for such support.  It was truly a great evening as well.  The family that 
was chosen was a first time request at Christmas Cheer, a Grandmother, who is a 
widower, trying to raise her grandchildren herself.  She took on this task due to the 
parents’ inability to be responsible in their children’s lives.  The most influencing 
thing about this family was that the Grandmother listed items that were needed 
more than items such as toys.  The two older children were given bikes to ride and 
the youngest one, 2 ½ years old, received a playschool basket ball goal set.  Each 
child received 3 to 5 outfits as well as hats, gloves, socks, underpants, and a few 
extra toys for each one.  We also purchased an outfit for the Grandmother and a 
food card from Food Lion for stocking their pantry. 
 

At the BSC Christmas party this year, some of our members donated some toys 
and canned goods to be given to the Christmas Cheer office for distribution to 
other children and families who were not chosen by a sponsor.  Also, there were 
some members who donated cash and toys in the following week to help with this 
initiative.  I’d like to personally thank the Shag Club and the members for the  
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support that was given this year.  Whether your contribution was cash; 
a donation to the yard sale, working the yard sale, voting to match the 
yard sale total, serving on the Christmas Cheer committee, shopping for 
the family and nursing home, or showing up to support the events, you 
are all special people.  Thank you to each one of you who gave 
unselfishly.  I’d also like to recognize the committee members, Carol 
Pettigrew, Peggy and Roy Childress, Joan and CB Kimbro, Pam 
McHone, Joni James, and Pam Hord for their thoughtfulness and 
participation.  How fortunate we all were to be able to be involved in 
such a wonderful experience. 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
Brenda Smith, Christmas Cheer Chairman  
 

 
 
 
 
Brenda chair shags with one 
of the residents. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
               Residents singing and  
               enjoying the show. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Santa and one of his elves 
making a bedside visit. 
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